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From the Pastor: 
 
“There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under heaven.  (Ecc. 3:1) 

 

 Got a minute!  That’s about how long it will take you to read this message.  And in doing so, you 

will have used up one of the 10,800 minutes God has given you this week; one of the 524,160 minutes of 

this year.  Or, stretching it out over an 80 year lifetime, one of 41,932,800 minutes.   

 Sounds like a lot, but it’s amazing how quickly those minutes pass by.  I was reminded of that as I 

realized this morning that more than half the summer is over.  There are those who would be quick to 

point out that the older you get the faster time seems to go; you know, once you’re ‘over the hill’ you 

pick up speed!  But even school children I talk to lately (along with a few school teachers) are a little dis-

mayed that summer vacation is going too fast.  Minutes hold the same length of time for all of us, as do 

hours, days and years.  How we personally measure them and make use of them, however, varies greatly 

by individual.   

The ‘old’ wisdom of Ecclesiastes reminds us that time, like life itself, is a gift from God.  It is: 

To be used, not selfishly hoarded.  In other words, use the gifts God gives in service to others. 
 “Whatever your hand finds to do, do it with all your might.”  (Ecc. 9:10) 

“Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord.”  (Col. 3:23) 
 

To be enjoyed. 
“There is nothing better for a man than to enjoy his work.”  (Ecc. 3:22) 

“There is nothing better for men than to be happy and do good while they live.  That everyone 

may eat and drink, and find satisfaction in all his toil – this is the gift of God.”  (Ecc. 3:12-13) 

 

To be treated with urgency.  We don’t know how much of it we have left. 
“Remember your Creator in the days of your youth, before the days of trouble come and the years 

approach when you will say, ‘I find no pleasure in them.’ 

. . . before the silver cord is severed . . . and the dust returns to the ground it came from and the 

spirit returns to God who gave it.”  (Ecc. 12:1,6-7) 

“Work while it is still day, before the night comes when no one can 

work.”   

 

To be lived in hope. 
“I have seen the burden God has laid on men.  He has made everything 

beautiful in its time.  He has also set eternity in the hearts of 

men.”  (Ecc. 3:10-11) 

 

How are you measuring your time?  In the Person of Christ Jesus, the 

eternal God entered time in order to save us.  Through faith in His re-

deeming love, we already are living eternally.   

Wait a minute!  That means the passing of another summer and getting 

older – and even dying – aren’t all that terrible after all.   

 

So, in the meantime, enjoy the rest of the summer! 

      Pastor Paul Cloeter 
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2550 Hwy. 10S.  P.O. Box 1103  
St. Cloud, MN  56302 

            Office: (320)252-4781       Cell:  250-1063 

Kelm & Reuter, P.A. 
 

1287 North 2nd Street, Suite 101 
 

251-1423 
 

“The Sauk Rapids Law Firm” 

WESTSIDE LIQUORS 
Great prices - Great service 

7 locations 
Waite Park, East St. Cloud, Little Falls,  

Sauk Centre, Albertville. Baxter, Rice 

Bob & Linda Feuling 
www.westsideliquor.com 

Team Behrendt  
Premier 

Real Estate Services 
550 25th Avenue N  

St. Cloud, MN  
Direct office:  320-253-5689 

Bob’s Cell: 320-980-5689  
Jane’s Cell: 320-980-5690 

BobB@PremierHomeSearch.com 

Leann Klimek and  
Toni Kasella  

CPA’s 
 

 
1139 Franklin Ave. NE #3   
Sauk Rapids, MN  56379 

(320) 774-2035 

114 Second Ave. N.  Sauk Rapids 
Open 8-6 Mon – Fri & 8-4 Sat. 

253-8683 

 
 

 
Commercial/Industrial 

RICK MEHRWERTH 
320.252.8072     Cell: 320.980.4575 

5123 Shadowwood Dr. NE 
Sauk Rapids, MN  56379 

Email: mehrwerthconcrete@yahoo.com 

 

 
 
 

Sauk Rapids    &    St. Cloud 
FUNERALS  CREMATION  PREPLANNING 

www.williamsdingmann.com 

                            

Our Lutheran Church Missouri Synod met in convention July 9-
14 in Milwaukee, WI. One of the many resolutions passed was 

Resolution 1-04, To Encourage Immigrant & Refugee Outreach.  
 
 This reminded me of the opportunities God has put before us here at Trinity.  
 Some of you may wonder what is the difference between a refugee and an immi-
grant. Lutheran Immigration and Refugee Service (LIRS) defines the difference like this, 
“Refugees move to a new country because they have nowhere else to go. They are 
fleeing persecution and fear for their lives. They must prove that they have been perse-
cuted or have a well-founded fear of persecution based on their race, religion, political 
affiliation, and other factors. Immigrants relocate to a new country because they want 
to, and have approval, from the government that is receiving them. They are people 
who can return to their countries without fear.”  
 LIRS goes on to explain why we should get involved, “We are a nation of immi-
grants and refugees. As people of faith, we are called to ‘welcome the stranger’. Help-
ing refugees who have fled their homes and are displaced in refugee camps with little or 
no food, health care, shelter or protection is the right thing to do. We hope that some-
one would do the same for us if we were in their shoes.” 
 There are opportunities for ministry to refugees in South Sudan and here in 
Sauk Rapids.  
 In South Sudan this summer violence has increased between two tribes near 
Juba, the capital city. 300 people have already been killed. At least 42,000 people have 
been displaced, and this is in addition to the already thousands of people in Refugee 

Camps near Juba. Agencies that provide relief to ref-
ugees have also been forced to flee the violence. So, 
there is an immediate and desperate need for food, 
water and shelter. Please pray that the declared 
cease fire will hold and pray that God’s people will re-
spond with aid for the refugees in South Sudan. The 
Country Director for Mercy Corps South Sudan says 
that, “Severe hunger looms for more than 6 million 
people across the country.”   (Continued on page 5) 

DCO CORNER:                     
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Ron Immerfall 
Stump Grinding 

320-492-4275 
 

         

       Most Stumps—$30-$70   

 
 

 
 

 
111 7th Ave. S. PO Box 40 

St. Cloud, MN  56302 

(320)252-2841 or (888) 950-2265 

 
 
 
1301 2nd Street N. P.O. Box 567 

Sauk Rapids, MN 56379 
Phone: 320.252.5121  Fax: 320.252.5327 

 
 
 

 

Barnyard Roundup 
Jesus Gathers Us Together 

Vacation Bible School 2016 

 
 Barnyard Roundup-Jesus Gathers Us Together was the theme of this year’s 

Vacation Bible School held at Trinity Lutheran Church on June 12-16th.  Seventy-six 

children were registered from fifteen area churches.  Each evening, the children ex-

plored a farm-tastic Bible account that taught how God is with them and gathers them together as a shepherd gathers 

and cares for his sheep.  The Bible memory focus for this year’s Vacation Bible School was Psalm 23. 

 Our first story was “Jesus Is the Good Shepherd”.  It was a parable told by Jesus to teach us about a shep-

herd’s care and love.  Jesus takes care of all of our needs and protects us from sin and Satan.  JESUS CARES, NOW 

AND FOREVER!  Our next story was “Jesus Feeds 5,000 People”.  Jesus’ miracles show us He is God.  He pro-

vides all our daily needs.  He died to pay for our sins.  He rose to give us eternal life.  He did it all!  JESUS PRO-

VIDES, NOW AND FOREVER!  Our third barn raising bible story was “Jesus Tells about a Sower”.  Jesus, work-

ing through God’s Word, leads us in paths of righteousness.  God abundantly spreads His Word and provides a great 

and fruitful harvest.  JESUS LEADS, NOW AND FOREVER!  The next story, “Jesus Tells about a Lost Son”, is 

found in Luke 15.  The children were reminded that even though we sin daily by doing what we want instead of 

what Jesus wants, He still loves us, forgives us, and welcomes us home to heaven.  JESUS FORGIVES, NOW AND 

FOREVER!  Our final story was “Jesus Appears to Mary in the Garden”.  When Jesus spoke Mary’s name, she 

knew her Savior was alive!  He knows our names too and calls us to be his own.  He achieved victory over death for 

us.  We gladly and joyfully tell others the Good News of what Jesus did for us.  JESUS IS OUR SAVIOR, NOW 

AND FOREVER! 

 Our Roundup Leader was Jennifer Kranz.  She began each session with prayer and an introduction to the 

night’s story and theme.  Her talks with Pat, the farm pig puppet, tended to by Tom Herbst, helped the children see 

how much God loves us all.  Jennifer also led the closing time each day.  Pastor Dave and Karen Strohschein were 

the Barn Raising Storytellers.  Each night they presented a puppet skit to tell the bible stories.  Heidi Eisenlohr and 

Jenny Sprengeler were the Moovin’ & Groovin’ Music Leaders.  The children had fun with them singing and mov-

ing to the VBS songs.  The Bountiful Blessings Snack Makers were Donna Esselman and Cindy Clitty.  Together 

with their assistants, they led prayer and conversation about the daily bible truths while serving fun treats.  Sue Mo-

rey led the Bales of Fun Games time.  The children took part in energetic activities that reinforced the bible stories.  

The Udderly Cool Craft activities were led by Dee Tvrdik.  God’s Word was shared by completing fun projects to 

remember the daily take-home points.  Angela Hansen, Lucie Schwartzkopf, and Rose Zwick assisted Dee and the 

children in preparing and completing the projects.  Doreen, Danielle, and Denise Schultz assisted many of our lead-

ers throughout the week.  Laura, Travis, and Zach Woltmann also helped in the various site rotation areas.  

 Our Farm-Tastic Leaders gathered and led the children to the various sites and guided them through their les-

son leaflets during classtime.  The three-year-olds were led by Connie Mooney.  Shelly Stangler led the four-year-

old group.  Julie Willman worked with the five-year-olds.  Holly Karls spent the week with the Kindergarten chil-

dren.  The first graders gathered around with Joanne Keck.  Jan Gratke, assisted by Grace Roesch, spent their farm 

week with the second grade children.  The third grade leader was Rhonda Holzheimer.  Shelly Zimmer guided the 

fourth and fifth graders through their activities. 
 Many, many people helped to make our Vacation Bible School week a success!  A huge thank you to the 

people who donated craft materials and snack supplies.  Your generosity is amazing!  Thank you to those who spon-

sored a class and/or made a cash donation.  Your support meant a lot!                         Continued on page 8 

http://www.fmpierz.com/
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Worship and Music Notes 
 

Happy summer greetings to all!  

Being the music teacher at Prince of Peace gives me the tremendous blessing of interacting with children of 

all ages, not only in my classroom but also when I'm teaching piano lessons. A few days ago, I went down to 

the school gym to get one of my students for a piano lesson who happened to be attending our summer care 

program. He and I were walking out of the gym to head upstairs when all of the sudden, his younger brother 

stopped me and said, "Go easy on him today, okay?" I started laughing and then assured this younger sibling 

that I would indeed "go easy on his brother!" As we walked out into the hallway, I asked my student what his 

brother meant and he said, "I have no idea! He's a strange one!" Out of the mouths of children . . . :) :)  

I shared this funny exchange with a friend later that day and she said, "Well, it's a 

good thing that God goes easy on us otherwise we wouldn't have the promise of eter-

nal life with Him in heaven!" So true.  

I look forward to starting up handbell rehearsals, choir rehearsals and continuing with 

worship team rehearsals (etc.!) next month when our fall routine gears back up again! 

Be watching for more information on start up dates/times and I promise that I'll try to 

"go easy on you!" 

 

Praising Him, 

Ruth Immerfall, Contemporary Worship Director 

ruthimmerfall@gmail.com 320.291.9293  

(Continued from page 3)  This is not only because of the recent conflict but because South 
Sudan has the highest rate of inflation in the world.   

 This fall family members of Pastor John Bakou and his nephew Odol are 
coming to St. Cloud. Pastor John’s mom, Wieth and his sister Mary and her fami-
ly are expected to arrive here in St. Cloud from IFO Refugee Camp in Dadaab, Kenya. 
Our new member Odol Akuay, who was just baptized on April 
17

th
, is expecting his wife, Akolla and their 10-year-old son, Mer 

to also arrive here in St. Cloud from the IFO Refugee Camp. 
This camp was originally designed to house 90,000 people but 
has grown to be the largest camp in the world with over 300,000 
people.   
 
 You may be wondering how you can help? For the refugees in South Sudan 
you can assist Pastor John as he reaches out to our government, relief agencies and 
our LCMS missionaries advocating for those that are suffering. This would involve con-
tacting them by phone, email and letters. For those refugees coming to St. Cloud you 
could assist with transportation to appointments, assistance with applications for work, 
school and ESL classes. Basically becoming a friend to help them adjust to their new 
home and culture.  If you would like to get involved in this ministry, please contact either  
Pastor John or myself.       
     Craig Cooper, DCO 

mailto:ruthimmerfall@gmail.com
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LWML will meet on  

Thursday,  
August 11th at 1:00pm in 

the  
Fellowship Hall. 

 
New Quarterly's will be 

available. 
 

Connie Mooney and  
Audrey Fleck will share a  

report from the  
District Convention.  

 
 

All ladies are welcome to 
come and enjoy the  
fellowship!! 

A Word from Prince of Peace Lutheran School 

 
First of all, as we approach the beginning of the 2016/2017 school 

year, I want to thank the members of our four Association congre-

gations – Holy Cross – Love of Christ – Redeemer – Trinity - for all 

of the support you have and will provide to make this coming 

school year a reality.  Without your gifts, your prayers, your sup-

port, your work, our doors would not open and we would not be 

able to offer the blessings of a Christian education to our communi-

ty.  Writing on behalf of all of our staff and students, THANK 

YOU!  God is blessing us through each of you so that He can bless 

the children who will attend our Prince of Peace Preschool and 

School this year! 

 

Secondly, I want to extend an invitation to each and every family 

who have been blessed with children to prayerfully consider enrol-

ling your daughters and sons at Prince of Peace.  We have a dedi-

cated, highly-qualified and experienced faculty who are passionate 

about providing students with a quality education that is Christ-

centered.  From Preschool through Eighth grade, each child will 

experience an atmosphere that will enable them to thrive as they 

learn and grow in their faith and love for Jesus so that they might 

become all He has blessed them to be.  Our MCA scores continue to 

be among the best in the area, demonstrating the high quality of ed-

ucation available at Prince of Peace.  Our class sizes are small.  Our 

facility is excellent. 

 

Personally, I would welcome the opportunity to visit with you to 

answer your questions and provide you with all of the necessary 

information in order that you might enroll your child or your chil-

dren at Prince of Peace.  Please give me a call at 251-1477 or send 

me an email at admin@princeofpeacels.org and we can set up a 

time for a visit to our (your) school.  We are a “Grace Place” for 

learning and we want to do everything we can to make it possible 

for you to enroll your children at Prince of Peace so they can re-

ceive the blessings of an education centered in Jesus. 

 

In Christ, 

Pastor Dave Strohschein 

God's Grub 
 

God's Grub will be  starting up on Sept. 
7th. We will be serving a "kid friendly 

meal" from 5-6 each Wednesday night. Come join in family 
time, fellowship & a night off from cooking!  

Any questions please contact  
Jennifer Kurash 253-2212.   

GOT GOLF? 
Good Shepherd Golf Tournament 

 
Monday August 15th, at  
St. Cloud Country Club,  

noon start. 
 

Prince of Peace 
Golf Tournament 

 
Monday, August 
22nd, at St. Cloud 

Country Club,  
noon start. 

 
Forms available in the church office 
to play in or sponsor these events!! 

mailto:admin@princeofpeacels.org
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“More Than Enough” 
 

Planned Giving Stories for  
Christian Stewards 

 

Marla and Wayne purchased a life insurance policy many 

years ago to create security for their children's future.  As 

the children grew up, married, found good jobs and accu-

mulated significant assets, the insurance didn't appear to 

be needed for its original purpose. 

 

Marla:  W e worshiped and volunteered regularly at 

our church and wanted to know if there was any benefit 

to giving our policy as a bequest to them. 

 

Wayne:  I wasn't ready to part with the insurance 

quite yet.  I wanted to preserve the option of giving it to 

our family if someone needed extra help down the road.  

We both wondered if there was a way we could commit 

now to help the church's ministry but make our gift at a 

later date when it was clear the policy wouldn't be used. 

 

The church's gift planner told them about a way in which 

they could commit to make a bequest of insurance today 

that would help achieve their personal and charitable 

goals.  The bequest could be made by simply naming the 

church as beneficiary of their policy.  With the benefi-

ciary designation unchanged during life, the insurance 

proceeds would go to help the church's future ministry.  

In addition, their estate could benefit from an estate tax 

charitable deduction based on the value of the proceeds 

paid. 

 

Marla:  The insurance bequest made sense to us.  It 

would achieve our goals and we like the idea. 

 

Wayne:  I also like the fact that our estate would ben-

efit from tax savings, which would help to preserve other 

assets intended for our family. 

 

Information and confidential consultation about planned 

giving options that might benefit you - such as a bequest 

of insurance - can be obtained by contacting either Mr. 

David Priebe, retired business attorney (612)508-4640; 

or Mr. George Miller (800)482-5022.  Both David and 

George are Gift Planning Counselors for the MN North 

District - LCMS.  
 

Lutheran Student Fellowship 
Campus Ministry at St. Cloud State University 

 

“Let not steadfast love and faithfulness 
forsake you; bind them around your 

neck; write them on the tablet of your 
heart”.  Proverbs 3:3 

 
Mark your calendars!  AUGUST 29th we will 
have a welcome back student ice-cream so-

cial at the LSF house (sponsored by HOLY 
CROSS LUTHERAN OUTREACH TEAM. )  

If your church would like to help with this 
event by either donation of ice-cream, top-

pings, bowls, or even time, email me at 
lsf@stcloudstate.edu or call me at  

320-333-2706.   
Barbara Hertling, DCE 

Salt and Pepper 
 

We had a great time on our outing to the 

Crow Wing Waterski Show and the Dairy 

Queen after.  Please join us on Saturday, Au-
gust 20th when we go to “Just like 

Grandma’s Tea Room and Boutique“ in 
Osakis.  This features gardens and unique 

shop with artisan crafts and items for sale.  

Meet at church on the 20th at 9:30am.  
Watch for more fun outings in 

the coming months. 

mailto:lsf@stcloudstate.edu
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Church Contact Information   
Church Office:  252-3670 
Church Fax:     202-1095    

E-mail: office@trinitysr.org 
Website: www.trinitysr.org 

Office Staff   252-3670  
Pastor Paul Cloeter; Pastor Dave Strohschein,  

Pastor John Bakou     
Pastor Harvey Ehlers, Emeritus 

Director of Christian Outreach  Craig Cooper 
Admin. Assistants Judy Rehwaldt , Katie Stangl 

Additional Contact Information 
Traditional Music :  Daniel Reineke  656-0963 

Contemporary Music:  Ruth Immerfall  291-9293 
Prayer Chain:    Delores Volkers  252-2101 
Youth Ministry:  Terry Kurash  251-4071;     

Parish Nurse:   Jennifer Machula 
Prince of Peace School  Office:  251-1477 

Retired Flag Drop-Off 
 

Drop off your retired flags to be properly  

disposed of.   

 

Bring flags to: 

 

Williams Dingmann  

Family Funeral Home 

324 2nd Ave. S. 

Sauk Rapids, MN  56379 
 

Continued from page 4 

Thank you to those who gave of their time to lead a class, be a site leader, or 

assist where needed.  Special thanks to Karen Vennes for sharing her artistic 

talents in prop preparation and to Jim Stueve for his carpentry skills.  Thanks 

to Andrea Mumme for helping with the take-home point project.  Special 

thanks to Judy Rehwaldt for all of her assistance in our many office needs!   

 The VBS mission project this year was the Lutheran Church-- Mis-

souri Synod’s Tin Roofs for Africa.  The goal is to provide shelter and a 

place of worship for rural African communities.  The VBS mission offerings totaled $347.97! 

 We had a great week “on the farm” being reminded that Jesus is with us always and forever, no 

matter what! 

 

 VBS Coordinators 

 Kathy Stueve & Bev Karls 

Lend a Hand with United Way 
Join with your neighbors and community organizations in an effort to feed those among us who are hun-

gry right here in Central Minnesota. Together we will package 100,000+ desperately needed meals and 

distribute them to local charities and food shelves. This is an opportunity to engage in conversation and 

teamwork with your diverse neighbors in Central Minnesota. Join us to fight hunger and get to know 

those who live and work around you. Food packaging will take place on July 28, 2016 at Apollo High 

School. Four shifts available for volunteers to help package food-Noon-2, 4-6 and 6-8. Visit 

www.unitedwayhelps.org  to register today!    

Contact Mary Krippner, United Way Volunteer Engagement Coordinator at (320) 223-7991 

Surely you have granted him unending blessings and made 
him glad with the joy of your presence.  Psalm 21:6 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.facebook.com/&sa=U&ei=hQ5gUsiWFumMyAG1i4HYAQ&ved=0CAcQFjAA&client=internal-uds-cse&usg=AFQjCNE3KjVpVYMQJIspjIwGhVoGj73bpg


                                                        August 2016 at Trinity Lutheran                                              

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

 
 

1  
5:30pm Salt & 
Pepper Planning 
Meeting 
7:30pm Narcotics 
Anon. 

 

2  
7:00pm Friends 
in Harmony (W) 
 

3  
7:00am Men's Bible 
Study @ GS 
8:30am Finance Team 
Mtg. 
6:00pm Worship Z2 (HC) 
7:05pm Rox Game 

4  
 

5  
9:00am Parish 
Workers 
 

6  
9:00am Altar Guild 
6:45pm Traditional 
Music Rehearsal(W) 

7    
8:00am Worship Z3 (HC) 
10:30am Worship Z4 
12:00pm Anyuak Worship 
(M,Y) 

8  
6:00pm Bev's CC 
(CM) 
7:30pm Narcotics 
Anon. 
 

9  
7:00pm Friends 
in Harmony (W) 
 

10  
7:00am Men's Bible 
Study @ GS 
6:00pm Worship Z5 
7:00pm Worship Team 
Rehearsal (W) 

11  
1:00pm LWML 
5:30pm Lay Ministry 
Mtg.  (Lcl) 
7:00pm Leadership 
Team Mtg. (Lcl) 
 

12  
9:00am Parish 
Workers 
 

13  
9:00am Altar Guild 
6:45pm Traditional 
Music Rehearsal(W) 

14  
8:00am Worship Z1 
10:30am Worship Z2 (HC) 
12:00pm Anyuak Worship 
(M,Y) 
 

15  
6:00pm Worship 
Z1 
7:30pm Narcotics 
Anon. 
Good Shepherd 
Golf Tournament 

16  
7:00pm Friends 
in Harmony (W) 
 

17  
7:00am Men's Bible 
Study @ GS 
6:00pm Worship Z3 (HC) 
 

18  
6:00pm Wedding 
Rehearsal 
7:00pm Worship 
Team Rehearsal (W) 

 

19  
9:00am Parish 
Workers 
3:00pm 
Grandalen/ 
Reginek 
Wedding 

20  
9:00am Altar 
Guil9:30am 9:30am 
S&P Grandma’s Tea 
Room Outing 
6:45pm Traditional 
Music Rehearsal(W) 

21 
 8:00am Worship Z4 (HC) 
10:30am Worship Z5 
12:00pm Anyuak Worship 
(M,Y) 
 

22  
6:00pm Bev's CC 
(CM) 
7:30pm Narcotics 
Anon. 
Prince of Peace 
Golf Tournament 

23  
7:00pm Friends 
in Harmony (W) 

24  
7:00am Men's Bible 
Study @ GS 
6:00pm Worship Z1 
 

25   
7:30pm Bible Study 
@ Benton Co. Jail 
7:00pm Worship 
Team Rehearsal (W) 

26  
9:00am Parish 
Workers 
 
 

27  
9:00am Altar Guild 
6:45pm Traditional 
Music Rehearsal(W) 
 

28  
8:00am Worship Z2 
10:30am Worship Z3 (HC) 
12:00pm Anyuak Worship 
(M,Y) 

29  
9:30am Parish 
Workers (NL) 
7:30pm Narcotics 
Anon. 
 

30  
7:00pm Friends 
in Harmony (W) 
 

31                                        Notes: 
7:00am Men's Bible Study  
@ GS 
6:00pm Worship Z4 
 

   
 

Room 
Reservation Key 

W=Worship 
Space 

Scl=Small Class 
Room 

M=Music 
Room 

Lcf=Large Conf. 
Room 

CM= 
Care Ministry 

O=Overflow 
Room 

F=Fellowship 
Hall 

Lcl=Large Class 
Room 

Y=Youth 
Room 

Scf=Small Conf. 
Room 

K= 
Kitchen 

 



August Birthdays 
 

Name Date 

Jack Abfalter 14-Aug 

Kirk Abraham 11-Aug 

Sadie Bartels 22-Aug 

Sue Bastian 1-Aug 

Keith Bauman 17-Aug 

Sherrie Beck 31-Aug 

Abigail Behrendt 6-Aug 

Shirley Benoit 21-Aug 

Madysen Boettcher 17-Aug 

Kim Boom 25-Aug 

Brooke Butkowski 25-Aug 

Margaret Buttweiler 25-Aug 

Timothy Buttweiler 15-Aug 

Kara Cassen 4-Aug 

Abula Cham 19-Aug 

Ariet Cham 5-Aug 

Jon Copeland 24-Aug 

Angel Dohrmann 6-Aug 

Brian Dohrmann 1-Aug 

Carol Durand 10-Aug 

Shirley Eisenlohr 21-Aug 

Cynthia England 17-Aug 

Audrey Fleck 25-Aug 

Robert Fleck 31-Aug 

Vera Forner 29-Aug 

Jon Fuchs 4-Aug 

Evie Gazett 18-Aug 

Alexandra Gerchy 14-Aug 

Ruth Gottschalk 24-Aug 

Lauren Graning 15-Aug 

Chuck Haake 22-Aug 

Pamela Hadley 19-Aug 

Eric Hansen 28-Aug 

Lisa Hejhal 23-Aug 

ChrisHelgeson 29-Aug 

Mark Helgeson 14-Aug 

Ruth Immerfall 18-Aug 

Whitney Jarnot 12-Aug 

Luke Johnson 24-Aug 

Janet Kardell 5-Aug 

Scott Kelm 15-Aug 

Levi Knafla 7-Aug 

Calvin Koehler 22-Aug 

Linda Kothman 27-Aug 

Jennifer Kranz 8-Aug 

Jennifer Kurash 11-Aug 

Chris Kutzorik 24-Aug 

Lorraine Laamanen 27-Aug 

Cordell Lazer 27-Aug 

Jan Lembeck 17-Aug 

John Linkert 18-Aug 

Hailey Lyness 17-Aug 

Farrah Machula 16-Aug 

Lynn Machula 31-Aug 

Cham Medho 13-Aug 

Robert Michael 20-Aug 

Bobbi Jean Milner 20-Aug 

Joel Mousky 24-Aug 

Ryan Mousky 3-Aug 

Riley Novak 4-Aug 

Grace Ojullu 29-Aug 

Georgiana Okello 12-Aug 

Ajwora Oman 29-Aug 

Darline Patton 28-Aug 

Amanda Petersen 28-Aug 

Lorie Pilantz 5-Aug 

Janice Putnam 5-Aug 

Nick Reberg 24-Aug 

Daniel Reginek 13-Aug 

Gail Reginek 26-Aug 

Mark Renn 18-Aug 

Lauren Ringsmuth 21-Aug 

Aaron Rucks 18-Aug 

Ian Rucks 8-Aug 

Norbert Sadowski 11-Aug 

Amy Schaefer 24-Aug 

Carol Sova 8-Aug 

Les Sova 18-Aug 

Eric Stuart 14-Aug 

John Sunstrom 16-Aug 

Kevin Swecker 24-Aug 

Steven Teders 21-Aug 

Brenda Thole 11-Aug 

Kelly Thole 29-Aug 

Gloria Thom 25-Aug 

Caleb Wainright 1-Aug 

Ross Wainright 9-Aug 

Brian Walen 28-Aug 

Courtney Walker 22-Aug 

Alexa Welsh 2-Aug 

Lori Wendt 29-Aug 

Wayne Weyhrauch 11-Aug 

Grayson Willman 14-Aug 

Julie Willman 20-Aug 

Magan Wurdelman 10-Aug 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


